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Appeal from an order of the Family Court, Monroe County (Patricia
E. Gallaher, J.), entered February 23, 2012 in a proceeding pursuant
to Family Court Act article 6.  The order dismissed the petition.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously reversed on the law without costs, the petition is
reinstated, and the matter is remitted to Family Court, Monroe County,
for further proceedings on the petition. 

Memorandum:  Petitioner, an inmate at a correctional facility,
contends that Family Court erred in summarily dismissing his petition
alleging that respondent violated a prior order based on his failure
to appear by video or telephone for proceedings held on a specified
adjourned date.  We agree.  Although Family Court was entitled to
dismiss the petition with prejudice for failure to prosecute based on
the existence of “exceptional circumstances or an unreasonable neglect
to prosecute” (Matter of Stacey O. v Donald P., 137 AD2d 965, 966),
here there were no such exceptional circumstances, nor can it be said
on this record that there was an “unreasonable neglect to prosecute”
(id.).  Indeed, the record before us does not establish the basis for
petitioner’s failure to appear by telephone or video from the
correctional facility but, rather, the court merely stated on the
record that its staff had attempted to call the correctional facility
and “didn’t get through.”  We therefore reverse the order, reinstate
the petition and remit the matter to Family Court for further
proceedings on the petition.
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